# Memo



To Association Executives, Delegates, Netball NSW Board Members

From Carolyn Campbell, Chief Executive Officer Netball NSW

CC Darren Simpson, Executive General Manager Community & Pathways

Date Tuesday, 18 August 2020

Re Updated NSW Health Information

Netball NSW wishes to bring to the attention of all Associations an update and request from NSW Chief Health Officer Dr Kerry Chant, with regard to community sport. This information was released late on Monday 17 August.

Attached separately with this Memo are a letter from Dr Chant and a set of Frequently Asked Questions which provide some additional detail. Please read these documents in full at your earliest opportunity.

#### **Key Points**

The key elements coming out of the letter and FAQ's are as follows:

- Community sport can continue. Dr Chant's letter specifically states that the updated recommendations
  "will support community sports to continue operating safely."
- COVID-19 Safety Plans do not need to be amended at this time. There is no additional information which NSW Health require to be added to Plans. Existing Plans must continue to be adhered to and be located on the premises of the netball activity at all times.
- Spectators are to be limited to a maximum of one parent only where parental supervision is required during the activity. We are aware most Associations already adhere to this, or are below this level.
- The maximum number of people that can be at a venue at any time remains at 500. There is no change to the exemption which netball has that enables selected venues to conduct multiple discrete zones of 500 people or less.

The key items to avoid in the new recommendations are related to inter-region travel, activities which include overnight stays and face-to-face social gatherings (such as award ceremonies, team dinners etc).

Due to the localised nature of regular Association netball competitions, the recommendations in the letter from Dr Chant and the FAQ's will enable these competitions to continue. It is anticipated that these measures will be in place for at least the next six weeks, which will take most Associations through to the end of their Winter season.

The travel restriction is likely to impact on the ability to conduct carnivals, unless they are highly localised. Regional Leagues still to be concluded may also be affected. Feel free to contact Netball NSW to discuss further.

Association and Club volunteers have done an amazing job in 2020 to get netballers back on the court and Netball NSW deeply appreciates the extra time and effort which has gone into this unique season, as well as the stress involved. These new recommendations are not designed to shut community sport down, they are simply looking to strengthen some safety measures which Associations and Clubs have done a great job in implementing so far. Please feel confident that you can continue on with your regular Association competitions.

#### **Premier League and Metro League**

Netball NSW are currently seeking additional advice from the Office of Sport and NSW Health with regard to the Premier League and Metro League competitions held at Netball Central.

Additional information will be released as soon as clarification has been received.



# Frequently Asked Questions Chief Health Officer Letter: 17 August 2020

### Why are these additional recommendations being put in place for community sport?

Since the return of community sport on 1 July, we have seen an increased number of COVID-19 cases in NSW.

It is essential we implement a range of additional measures across industries and sectors where there is a high risk of community transmission, or where many people may come into social contact with others that they do not usually mix with.

#### Why is there a concern about mixing participants from zones?

We have seen over the past few weeks how easy it is for the virus to be transmitted across local communities by people going about their regular activities prior to testing positive for COVID-19.

By bringing people together from different regions of greater Sydney and more broadly across NSW, there is an increased risk of introduction of new infections into communities, as well as ongoing community transmission once established.

Community sport is one of several sectors and industries where there is increased interaction of people from outside their local communities, therefore these additional recommendations look to limit this interaction to minimise the risk of community transmission.

#### Why are additional restrictions being placed on community sport?

Sport brings together a range of people from across different communities, increasing the risk of community transmission.

The public health advice is that these additional recommendations are needed for a period of 6 weeks in the first instance, to reduce the risk of community transmission.

# Our competition has already commenced, our scheduling has been finalised and our fixtures and activities take place across multiple locations and regions – what should we do?

You should consider what steps you can take to cease activities that result in the mixing of participants and staff from different regions. This may require the postponement or cancellation of fixtures including but not limited to zone, regional or state championships or competitions. Alternatively, it may be possible to alter or split a competition or event so that fixtures remain local.

## Does this affect competitions that are played across local government areas?

These recommendations may impact competitions and activities that take place across local government areas. Consider the size and proximity of the local government areas involved.

#### What does this mean for scheduling of upcoming finals and events?

The additional recommendations are anticipated to remain in place for the next six weeks. Organisations may need to consider the scheduling of finals in the context of these additional recommendations.



## Will this be updated in the COVID-19 Safety Plans as a requirement for community sport organisations?

At this time, these recommendations have not been included in the COVID-19 Safety Plan checklist for community sport.

NSW Health is seeking the cooperation of community sport organisations in complying with these additional recommendations. Should community transmission continue or increase, the Public Health Orders and COVID-19 Safety Plan requirements may be reviewed and amended accordingly.

### Why is there such a short time frame to implement the additional recommendations?

We are at a critical time in the pandemic. It is essential that we act quickly and implement additional measures to protect local communities from the risk of community transmission.

### What does this mean for inter-region / state championship events scheduled for October Long weekend and beyond?

Community sport organisations should consider contingency plans for postponement for events and activities on the October long weekend in case the recommendations remain in place for more than 6 weeks.

Summer season activity organisers should consider scheduling local fixtures and activities, aligned with these additional recommendations.

NSW Health will continue to monitor and evaluate the situation over the next six weeks and provide advice as the situation evolves.

#### Are there any changes to the current gathering sizes?

No, at this point in time there is no change to the current gathering size restriction of 500 people at community sport activities.

For local activities, they include a requirement to limit spectators to one parent only, where the child requires parental supervision during the sporting activity.

# How are sports supposed to monitor the one parent per child rule at open sports grounds and venues?

Community sport organisations should already be considering measures within their COVID Safety Plans to minimise spectators at community sport. This may include communicating in advance with parents, erecting signage in the carpark around the grounds and through PA announcements at the venue.

# If I arrange my own accommodation rather than communal/residential accommodation arrangements, is it OK to part participate in multi-day activities?

Community sport organisations should cease activities that result in the mixing of participants and staff from different regions. If your activity is going to result in travelling that requires participants to stay overnight, then it recommended that the activity should cease for 6 weeks.



Our ref: H20/87983

**Dear Community Sports Organisations** 

#### MINIMISING THE RISK OF COVID-19 TRANSMISSION IN COMMUNITY SPORTS

In response to increased cases of COVID-19 in NSW, I am advising of further public health measures to minimise the risk of COVID-19 transmission related to participation in community sports. These updated recommendations will help us to meet the NSW Government's aim of achieving no community transmission in NSW and will support community sports to continue operating safely.

It is essential that community sports organisations have a COVID-19 safety plan in place, and are fully compliant with this plan: <a href="https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/industry-quidelines/community-sporting-competitions-and-full-training-activities">https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/industry-quidelines/community-sporting-competitions-and-full-training-activities</a>

#### In addition, please implement the following updated public health recommendations:

- Cease activities that result in the mixing of participants and staff from different regions, for example by ceasing zone, regional or state championships or competitions<sup>1</sup>
- Cease any activities that result in overnight stays (e.g. multi-day training camps) due to increased risk of COVID transmission in residential-type settings with shared facilities
- Cease face-to-face social activities relating to community sports (e.g. award ceremonies, end-of-season social gatherings, post-training group dinners)
- Avoid carpools or bus travel with people from different household groups where possible
- For local activities, limit spectators to one parent only, where the child requires parental supervision during the sporting activity.

Please commence implementation of these recommendations by Wednesday 19 August.

I anticipate that these recommendations will need to be in place for the next 6 weeks. I will continue to update you in relation to the continued need for these public health measures.

I would like to thank your organisation for your support and ongoing attention to providing a COVID-19 safe environment for community sports participants.

Yours sincerely

Dr Kerry Chant PSM
Chief Health Officer
NSW Health

14 August 2020

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Examples of inter-regional mixing include activities which bring together participants (including spectators and officials) from organisations in different regions of Sydney, from a rural area into a metro area and vice versa, and movement between different rural areas